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MEMORANDUM

TO:
Pharmacy Providers
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FROM:

Suzette Bridges, PD, Division of Medical Services Pharmacy Program 

DATE:

December 13, 2007
SUBJ: 
Notice of Third Party Billing
The Third Party Liability (TPL) Unit of Arkansas Medicaid identifies recipients who have other insurance sources that must pay prior to payment by Medicaid.  Federal statute dictates claim rejection at the point of sale (POS) for Medicaid recipients with additional prescription drug coverage if the Medicaid claim does not reflect the third party billing as primary.  Third party billing is also addressed in section 340.000, sub-sections 341.000 through 343.000 of every provider manual.
Pharmacists currently receive a message in the claim detail section under additional information at POS stating that the recipient has other insurance coverage and provide available private party insurance information.  Effective February 13, 2008, Medicaid will begin to deny payment at POS when third party sources are not utilized.  If it is determined at point of sale (POS) that the insurance information is incorrect, the beneficiary should contact the DHS/DMS TPL Unit at 501-682-6711, 682-8328, or 682-8339.  It is imperative that pharmacists bill all other insurers first, utilizing Arkansas Medicaid as the payer of last resort.  To process claims for recipients who no longer have other insurance coverage, the pharmacist  must enter the Third Party Liability (TPL) denial date into the TPL denial date field (443-E8 Other Payer Date). This TPL denial override process should only be used for claims that cannot be successfully billed to the primary insurance provider.   All Medicaid claims are subject to audit so it is important that providers submit correct claims.

If you have questions in reference to billing the Arkansas Medicaid program as a secondary payer, please discuss them with your software vendor.  If concerns remain after following vendor instructions, the vendor and/or pharmacy may contact a pharmacist at the Arkansas Medicaid Pharmacy Help Desk at (800) 707-3854 (instate) or (501) 374-6609, ext. 500 (Little Rock local calling area and out of state).
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